Buffalo Bicycling Club December 10,2018
Steve Mongielo, Frank Grillo, James Thompson, Tim Williams, Marit Ogin, Greg Cherr, Adam Wojcik, Corey Knowles
President called meeting to order 6:45.
Minutes from November meeting accepted.

Treasurer report:

Thank you Frank Grillo for resolving potential additional $2600 City of Buffalo payment for Larkin 2018 Police support.  We do not have to pay this for the past year.  However, future years will cost $2400 more for the series for the same Buffalo Police support.
Treasurer reviewed proposed budget for 2019 based on line item expenditures from 2018: determining if we would budget same amount, more, or less, and the rationale for the proposal.
Larkin 2019 Last 2 Thursdays in May and 1st 2 Thursdays in June have been scheduled.

All of our USAC events have dates set.

Key proposed changes:

Elimination of chip rental, reduction in payouts 25% on Hamburg and Larkin, different approach to annual banquet (more informal).
Addition of a Buffalo Bicycling Club Championship Race that will be USAC sanctioned, FREE to BBC members in good standing. This would be open to non BBC members for a fee, but non BBC members would not be eligible for the BBC Championship title.  One overall male and one overall female winner will receive BBC Club Championship jersey.  Proposed venue Freedom Run (pending venue availability)  July timeframe (typical lull in USAC road races in  July)
Stay tuned! President will be rolling out a BBC BBC (Base Building Challenge) for January: Ride a minimum of 42 hours in the month, and  your name will be entered in a drawing for a free newly designed BBC jersey.   We will also have a Maple Fondo (destination  ride to Maple farm for pancake breakfast).
Do you have an idea for a new event?  Bring a proposal to the next meeting! The club is open to new ideas but needs support of the membership to make them happen.

New Business:

Discussion of marshalling approach:

We chronically struggle with having adequate marshall staffing confirmed in advance of USAC events and training events. 

Proposal: Determine number of training events that we can staff given the marshalling requirements and our membership numbers and commit to that number of events.

Open events up to sign -up.  If you have not signed up by  XX date, you will assigned and responsible for ensuring slot if filled. 

Discussion of membership structure, insurance requirements that we need to consider, and pros-cons of our 2018 membership structure were discussed.  Meeting participants had active discussion of  how we can  better promote participation in training events; there was energy focused on  getting more people involved in racing through our approach to membership .  Membership was up by >10% last year; but participation in  events was down >10%.
Proposed  membership structure for 2019: 

No change to the following membership offerings/fees:

No marshall option 



Rookie membership 
Full membership

Membership Track only events
Booster Member (mailing list)

BBC Junior 

Proposed Change
“BBC Out of Town” membership will be Race Day membership, (do not have to be an out of towner to utilize this option) applicable for non USAC sanctioned events only, $20 to be paid on the  race day.
President adjourned meeting at 9:00.
Next meeting: Jan 28 6:30  Location TBD
